Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, March 13, 2014, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.
PLACE: Midway Safe Harbor Center, 2405 Rightway, Sanford, FL 32771
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 240216-6-52-01.
Project Description: State Road (SR) 46 from Mellonville Avenue to SR 415 – Detour Road Construction, Seminole County, FL.
The project includes constructing a temporary detour road to facilitate soil surcharge operations, clearing roadside vegetation, and utility relocation within the SR 46 FDOT Right-of-Way. This is continuation of work already underway along the corridor and is in preparation for the future SR 46 widening project.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: a flyer will be distributed at the meeting.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Matthew Ross, 150 N. Orange Avenue, Suite 200, Orlando, Florida 32801; telephone, (407)843-6552 or e-mail matt.ross@aecom.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Either Kathleen Enot, the FDOT Project Manager, at (386)943-5149 or email at kathleen.enot@dot.state.fl.us.
